
Contact: 01483714804 or email reception@horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk

Wow!- what a super Spring Term we have had here at The
Horsell Village School. 
We have so much to celebrate with you. 
The children have continued to make themselves and us proud.
Their thirst for knowledge and superb behaviours for learning are
amazing and are always commented on when we have visitors
to our school. 
Over the last term we have continued to provide our children
with enrichment activities to enhance their educational
experiences. We have had visits to Kew Gardens, Marwell Zoo,
Godstone Farm, Horsell Common, Squires Garden centre,
Lightbox, Woking Library and Maths Stem Workshops to name a
few. 
Over the last few weeks we have had a PE focus with visits from
Skip2B Fit and Basketball workshops. We have lots planned for
the Summer Term, so be sure to have a little look at the Summer
Term diary dates. 
If you work for an organisation that could support us in
expanding our children’s experiences we are always looking for
new and exciting ideas. Please contact the school office. 
Next term:

Reception are on a ‘Great Mini-Beast
Adventure’. 

Year 1 are exploring times in History 
through their topic Knights and Castles’

Year 2 are exploring famous geographical
landmarks and features through their topic
‘Bright Lights, Big City’ 

Finally from myself and the team here at The Horsell Village
School, have a fantastic break and we shall see you all on
Monday 15th April 2024 
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Diary Dates

April & May
2024

15.04.2024 Start of the Summer Term
 

Forest School for Badgers
Class

PTA- Bags to School collection
Carpark at drop off time

Forest School for Hedgehogs
Class 

TBC-Judo Workshops 
Wear PE kits to school day

15.04.2024

19.04.2024

22.04.2024

Parent Volunteer Meeting 
9.00 am- Children’s Centre

Dance Woking ‘Dazzle Day’ 
 Wear PE kits to school day 

KS1 Choir  Festival 
1.00 pm at St Andrews School

Year 1 visit to Windsor Castle 

Year R visit to Painshill Park

23.04.2024

24.04.2024

26.04.2024

30.04.2024

03.05.2024

20.05.2024

22.05.2024 Parent Volunteer Meeting 
9.00 am- Children’s Centre

24.05.2024 Finish for Half Term 
3.00pm

27.05.2024
to

31.05.2024

Half Term 

03.06.2024 Back to School

Please read on to find a
summary of key dates and

events for the whole Summer
Term



Upcoming
 Events 

& 
Community  news 

ThankThankThankyou!you!you!

A huge thank you for all your

donations. This year we raised

a total of :

£538.77!

A huge thank you from everyone here at The Horsell Village School to the
PTA and everyone who has supported their events. 
Throughout the Spring Term the team has continued to put on a range of
different events to support both schools.
This support from the PTA and our parent community helps the school
continue to enhance the educational experiences of our children as well
as provide them with a rich and stimulating learning environment. 

                     This term we have continued to develop the bank of reading 
                      books we have here at school. Children can now take home
                      a phonics book and a book band book at the same time 

                     We have also extended our range of Guided Reading books, 
                     which the children are thoroughly enjoying a part of their 
                     daily reading session.  

The PTA have lots planned for the Summer Term, including the annual
Summer Fair on Saturday 6th July 2024, so please keep an eye out for
additional information heading your way after Easter. 
                       

  

 

School Grounds
A huge thank you to Mr Bampoe, who over the
last two terms has given up his time and
volunteered at the school to help keep our
school grounds looking as tidy as they are. 
I am sure you all agree the playground areas
are looking fantastic. 
Thank you once again for your support. 

Parent Helpers
Thank you to all our parent helpers who have
been in school this term or out on an
educational visit. Your support is greatly
appreciated and aids us in providing
additional experiences for our children. 



Summer Uniform
As we begin to head into the Summer Term and hopefully
some warmer weather, we would just like to remind you of the
Summer Uniform

Should the children wish to, they are more than welcome to
wear a green gingham dress or grey shorts in addition to our
normal uniform. 

Please make sure all items of clothing are clearly labelled and
that PE kits are in school everyday of the week. 

Please send your child to school
with a water bottle- its thirsty work

all this super learning. 

Summer Term Dates
Below are the dates for the Summer Term. These may be subject to
change. 
Should you have a child starting Reception in September 2024
additional information regarding transition visits will be sent seperately. 

Summer Term 
dates 



Keeping 
Everyone 

Safe  
If you have any concerns about the safety or
welfare of a child please contact a member of
the school’s Designated Safeguarding Team in
the first instance through the school office. 
In addition to this, if you have concerns outside of
school you can contact the Children’s Single Point
of Access on: 

Phone: 03004709100- Monday to Friday, 9.00 am
to 5.00 pm 
Email: cspa@surreycc.gov.uk 

Out of Hours Emergency Team: 01483 517898

Safeguarding 

Mrs Sharkey
 DSL

Mrs Reeve
 Deputy DSL

Miss Cadey 
Deputy DSL

Are you in Year 2?

If so 1st Horsell Brownies
have some spaces for

new Brownies to join after
Easter. 

Brownies is an activity for
girls between 7 and 11

years old. 

We meet at the Scout Hut
on Mondays at 5.30 pm

to 7.00 pm 

If you are interested in a
place for your child

please email 

brownies-1st-
horsell@hotmail.com

Rhiannon
1st Horsell Brownie Leader


